
ZONING AND PLANNING BOARDS

MEETING AGENDA

OCTOBER 30, 2018

6:00 P.M.
MEMBERS OF THE PLANNING BOARD PRESENT:
Chairman David Rhinemiller, Vice-Chairman David Krzeminski and Member Lisa Gazaille

MEMBERS ABSENT: Sandra Moderski and Barbara Ziemba

MEMBERS OF THE ZONING BOARD PRESENT:

Chairman Peter West, Vice-Chairman Brian Tenczar and Members Glen Diehl, Francie Riley, Jake Levesque and Alternate Member Wayne Piaggi
MEMBER ABSENT: Anthony Donovan
OTHERS PRESENT: Joe Nowak and James Bush, Adams Selectboard; Building Commissioner Don Torrico and Recording Secretary, Pam Gerry
CALL TO ORDER: Chairman Peter West called the meeting to order at 6:05 P.M.  

The Planning and Zoning Boards will hold a workshop to discuss current zoning bylaws and make recommendations to the Board of Selectmen of these changes. 
Building Commissioner Don Torrico began by addressing the Zoning and Planning Board members to review the town’s protocol for Site Plan Review and Special Permitting procedures.  He stated that the Town of Adams moves forward with the request for a Special Permit prior to Site Plan Review.  He mentioned to them that other town’s address the Site Plan Review first, noting that they can be restricted but not denied.  Chairman Rhinemiller stated that bylaws are set up to protect the best “interest of the neighbors and the town.”  Member Diehl was curious to know the reason why the town follows this format.   Chairman Rhinemiller stated that when the Master Plan was initiated back in the 1980’s, it was determined at that time.  He told them changes have been made through the years.  He told them the Planning Board has the opportunity to be “more restrictive” on their Site Plan review process.
Vice-Chairman Tenczar stated that various applicants who apply for permits for use of their property could benefit by seeking a Special Permit first.  He stated to them that many property sales are contingent on the approval of these permits. He concluded that it could be cost efficient for the applicant to seek Zoning Board approval prior to spending money hiring an engineer to complete their Site Plan Review and chancing the permit was denied by the Zoning Board.  Chairman Rhinemiller stated that the Planning Board was responsible for writing or changing zoning bylaws and continued to note that the Zoning Boards’ position was to enforce them.  He said the Planning Board members would like “feedback” from the Zoning Board to assist them in the future of the bylaw changes.
Member Riley stated that she would like to see the procedure of Site Plan Review be the first step in the application process with Special Permit requests following.  Chairman Rhinemiller stated he would agree with this change.  Building Commissioner Torrico stated that Site Plan Review would be under the pervue of the Planning Board with their recommendations being sent to the Special Permit granting authority.  Chairman Rhinemiller stated that the Zoning Board would be submitted any conditions set by the Planning Board in the Site Plan Review for their review and acceptance of their recommendations.  Chairman West stated that he would like to see this procedure move forward to town meeting.  He told them “Home Occupations” and “Sign Ordinances” should be addressed, as well.  He wanted the members to know that “Graphic Impact Signs,” located in Pittsfield, MA assisted Williamstown, MA in writing their sign ordinance.  Members discussed topics of lumination, banners, art related signage and blade signs that they would like to see addressed with more detailed language included in the town’s bylaws.  Chairman West stated that he would move forward on communicating with the sign company regarding these proposed changes.  
Building Commissioner Torrico suggested Berkshire Regional Planning Commission be contacted to assist members in writing the new bylaws.  Chairman West told them that they would be interested in having them assist the board members in “crafting new bylaws.” 
Joseph Nowak, Adams Selectboard seated in the audience stated to the members that the Board of Selectmen had heard there was a “stigma that the town of Adams was not business friendly.”  He told them that recently the owner of the newly operated Mt. Royal Inn stated to him that he had a difficult time moving his project forward. Chairman West emphasized to Mr. Nowak that there are times the boards’ decisions are not deemed favorable by the applicants.  He stated that there are residents who move forward on projects without permits, adding that the building commissioner has to investigate, and the perception of the town’s decisions become “misinformation” by the applicant.  
Mr. Nowak stated that he would like to see Broadband offered in our area to give residents an opportunity to work from their homes. He wanted board members to let him know “how that would be established as being a business.”  Chairman West answered him by stating that the board would have to better “define home occupation” in our bylaws.  He told him that he would like to see home occupations become a “by right” without having to acquire a permit to operate their business, adding that there was no “modern definition” for working at home in the town’s home occupation regulations.   Member Riley stated that many people are running businesses out of their homes today which require permits.  
Building Commissioner Torrico stated to the members that he had been involved with several towns who had rewritten their bylaws which included an explanation of the change being made.  He explained to them that the work involved would be “extensive” to change these bylaws.  
Chairman Rhinemiller stated that rewriting the entire “Home Occupation” bylaw would be an option at this point in time with various changes being made to the definition of “working at home.”
James Bush, Adams Selectboard seated in the audience addressed the board members for clarification of sign locations.  He wanted to know which board addressed signs on the Public Street, as well as signs placed on a building to advertise their business. Chairman West stated to him that the sign permits would be presented to the Zoning Board were required for free standing  and monument signs, He told them that the building signs would require permitting through the Zoning Board and addressed during Site Plan Review with the Planning Board.
Building Commissioner Torrico addressed Mr. Nowak to let him know that “there was two sides to every story” in regards to the Mt. Royal Inn project.  He stated that the owner of the project made it difficult for the inspectors to move the permitting process forward.
Mr. Nowak asked the board members why the Adams Ale House had gone through a lengthy process to get their sign on the building to advertise the establishment.  Chairman West stated to him that the owner had a variety of signs in his windows that they had to deal with.  The board members were satisfied with the owner’s blade sign request; however the other signs needed to be addressed.  He told the board members that the bylaws should be “simple and specific” so applicants could understand the direction they needed to take.
Member Riley stated that flood zones need to be addressed in the town bylaws.  She stated to them that the flood maps have different information adding that one map “should be cohesive” for board members to reference with future applications.  Chairman West stated that if there are questions with the flood zone, these should be addressed by the Conservation Commission. Chairman Rhinemiller stated that the board can request a written statement from the Conservation Commission before they make their final decision.  Member Riley emphasized to members that there should be an easier method for applicants to understand the flood map regulations, by making “the system work.”
Building Commissioner Torrico stated to Mr. Nowak that the town’s permitting fees for Zoning and Planning Boards should be addressed.  He explained to him that the town charges the applicant $150.00 to apply for a Special Permit from the Planning Board; however to acquire a Special Permit fee from the Zoning Board would be a fee of $100.00.  He mentioned that the town does spend a great deal of money when they have to advertise two weeks prior to these meetings.  Mr. Torrico suggested fee setting would be the prevue of the Board of Selectmen.
Chairman West stated that the town’s “Use Table” should be looked at.  He told them that an applicant who did not have public water and was required to have a well and septic should not be “penalized” by having them be required to have larger frontage requirements in addition to the cost of installing a well and septic system.
Vice-Chairman Krzeminski stated that homeowners who purchased their home years ago before the zoning was changed should not be required to adhere to today’s criteria.  Chairman West stated to the members that when the town was developed, many properties only had one driveway.  He stated to them that “to increase our housing stock” the lack of off street parking regulations makes it difficult for landlords renting apartments, as well as the majority of homeowners who own several vehicles.  The board needs to look at the “one driveway per dwelling” issues in town.
Chairman Rhinemiller stated to the members that we need to create new zoning bylaw changes to present at the June Town Meeting.
Mr. Nowak stated that many decisions the board members make could “have repercussions for the
Town financially and otherwise.”  In response, Chairman West stated that the Zoning Board was made a promise by the Board of Selectmen’s Chair that they would be provided legal counsel at each meeting.  He stated that the current legal counsel does not respond to the board members in a timely manner when they needed legal guidance for very important decisions that they needed to make. Chairman Rhinemiller stated that the Planning Board has needed answers to difficult decisions and he had not heard back from town counsel.  He said the board does not need town counsel at each meeting but continued to note that “when we respectfully request his input, we should get an immediate response” by phone or in a letter.  Mr. Bush stated to them that this needed to be addressed.  
Chairman West stated that Berkshire Regional Commission and New England Association should be contacted and members could reconvene at a later date to review the bylaw changes they would like to propose.   Mr. Nowak told the board members that they should provide written statements regarding the proposed bylaw changes for review by parties involved to assist in the bylaw process.  He told them that Mark Maloy, Berkshire Regional Planning Commission, was working for the town on a weekly basis and could possibly assist with these bylaw changes.  
Member Diehl stated to the members that they should consider discussing Air B&B housing issues and establish explicit wording in a possible bylaw.  
OTHER BUSINESS: Planning Board members set a scheduled date for a continuance hearing on November 5, 2018 to hear two Site Plan applications.
Planning Board members rescheduled their fourth Monday meeting for December 24, 2018 to December 10, 2018 to accommodate the observance of the Christmas holiday.

Zoning Board members set a meeting for November 28, 2018 to hear an application request that could not meet the Zoning Board’s deadlines to appear before them on November 13th, 2018.  
In conclusion of the workshop meeting, Chairman West would like the Board of Selectmen to review issues they have mentioned regarding town counsel.  He stated to Building Commissioner Torrico that they would anticipate his sign bylaw revisions.  He answered him by stating that a “blind copy” of the bylaw revisions would be sent to the members prior to their next scheduled meeting.  Chairman West stated that he would like to move forward to meet the deadlines for the annual Town Meeting.  He suggested both boards should make time at during their scheduled meetings to further discuss bylaw changes, as well as leaving the option of setting a special workshop meeting in the months ahead.

ADJOURN:  A motion made by Member Diehl, seconded by Member Levesque to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 P.M., passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

















_______________________________   
                                                        _______

Pamela Gerry, Recording Secretary
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